Paradise Valley Community College
Faculty Senate (KSC212) 
Minutes
April 7, 2011
2:30 – 4:00 pm

Members Present:	Patti Marsh, Dan Donahue, Tony Craig, Gary Smith, Doug Berry, David Rubi, Marianne Roccaforte, Marianne Botos for Mike Mitchell, Cinthya Ippoliti, Jeffery Hoyt,  John Douglass
Faculty Present: 	
Call to order:			14:35
Approval of agenda:		D. Donahue Moved, John Douglass 2nd, Approved.
Minutes	:				M. Roccaforte Moved, John Douglass 2nd, Approved
Officer reports:
President
Meet & Confer: 
Team is close to an agreement regarding compensation inequities.  There are a number of options.  Discussion ensued.  They are working on consistency issues in the RPG language.  Dual enrollment is being discussed.  The District will cover $5 million of the health care deficits.
Internal Investigations: There are investigations that are going on without notifying employees.
Questions regarding compensations for day/evening programs is under discussion.
FEP: On track for resolution for next year.  Working on compensation issues surrounding the different types of delivery.  The issue of 10, 11, and 12 month contracts are also being discussed.
Budget Issues: The Governing Board approved a $5 in-state tuition increase and a $317 out-of-state tuition increase.  They are also considering a 3% possible tax increase.
One Maricopa: Faculty should take leadership on defining what “One Maricopa” is.
Adjunct Hiring Process:  It is on hold.  All new prospective adjuncts should fill out an application online.  There may be a window where current adjunct faculty will submit their applications if they haven’t done so already.
FEC is looking at the Constitution.  They are recommending we have a person in charge of finance, personnel, and public information.  The personnel person will play a large role in the grievance procedure and help to train presidents and presidents-elect.  The self nomination period for president-elect has past but members can self nominate from the floor.
If you would like to donate to the Foundation, you can complete the form on the Association Web site.  You can also have a payroll deduction.  Patti will have a form printed and placed in each faculty’s mailbox.
We still have Professional Growth funds.  Employees can move horizontally on the pay scale.  Faculty have $3,000 each.  Faculty should submit their requests for Summer soon.
KSC remodeling is on track.  Space Puma Press, honors, and others are being determined..
VPSA Staffing Committee: Screenings are over.  Forums are May 9th (8-5) & May 10th (2:30 – 5:00).  This is an opportunity to hear the candidates and provide feedback.
VPAS will be completed in the Fall.
President-Elect
An e-mail will be send regarding the President-Elect.
A lot of changes are taking place in the legislative area.  We were planning a day at the Capital where we can interact with legislators in February.
HB 1467 (Gun legislation) amendment attached about right-of-way.  Needs to get this defined.  The right-of-way amendment does not have a sponsor.
Treasurer
Nothing to report other than normal expenses.
Secretary
LMS:  Demonstrations from the vendors will be held this month with usability testing the following week.
Old business:
PVCC Faculty Association Constitution Committee: Marianne Botos
G Smith moved, D Donahue 2nd to approved as amended. 9 for, 0 against, passed.
Scholarship Committee: Gary Smith
We have 13 submissions.   The committee will decide on a winner tomorrow.  It was moved we offer 2 scholarships for $850.  M. Roccaforte moved, D. Rubi.  9 for, 0 against, passed.
Essay Contest Committee – Marianne Roccaforte
28 essays were submitted and are in the hands of the judge.  Will have the winners selected by April 15th.  The winner will be announced at end of year employee event.
Communications (shirts, happy hour): Dan Donahue & Patti Marsh
Happy hour at Matador tomorrow at 4:00 pm.  We will try to schedule another for May 6th.
College Plan Committee: Patti Marsh
A draft has been send out.  We can discuss this at the next meeting.
Faculty Association Office Space: Patti Marsh
Nothing is happening.
MCCFF Payroll Deduction: 
Has been previously discussed.
PVCC Commencement Site: 
Phoenix First Assemble Church auditorium.
New business:
Nomination/Election Committee:  
Dates and timeline have been created.  Patti encouraged all faculty to participate.  Faculty need to be involved in events that affect us.
Financial exigency plan:
Patti sent it out again.  It has been on the back burner.  Please provide any feedback to Patti.
Winter graduation:
We have about the same number of students graduating in Fall as in Spring.  A question was raised regarding the number of schools that have two graduations.  Another question was how many students who graduate in the Fall actually attend graduation in the Spring?  Perhaps have a separate program for certificates versus degrees.  Patti will bring back more information.
Summer hours:
We have classes Mon – Thr.  KSC is open Friday.  T Craig, moved we support the campus hours of operation be Monday through Thursday. D Donahue 2nd.  8 for, 0 against.  Passed.  Patti will pass along the recommendation to Administration.
Community college baccalaureate degree: 
Private colleges have opposed this.  We should keep this as a discussion topic.
Last senate meeting.
Last meeting moved to Tuesday, May 3.
Adjourn		16:35
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